Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
How many separate incidents of roadworks have taken place in Leicester City in 2015?

I know when you send out the incidents, you do put expected hours of the roadworks taking place. Could we have the number of hours all together?
ANSWER:  

The number of notices we have received for the year 2015 was 13,263 with 10,369 actual works taking place.  We do not send out actual notices as Utilities, Leicester City Council works and Developers send in notices to ourselves to process and for acceptance.

The Contractors carrying out the works notify us of the number of days the works will take not the number of hours, which can be extended or shortened by various factors.  If works unnecessarily over run, we can charge them a fine for this, which is called a Section 74 charge.

Our system works out the number of occupancy days the works take in arrears, and we can only state the occupancy for the first half of the year which is 51,528 days from January to March 2015, and 47,870 from April 2015 to June 2015.  These figures do take into account Developers works which can last for a whole year +. If you require the figure for the second half of the year then you would need to contact us in March when they should be available.
The Council does not hold this information in hours nor do we have the number of days available for the second half of the year.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


